
Standard III   C1.3

Accreditation Report:

C.1.3  How does the institution evaluate the effectiveness of its technology in meeting its range of needs?  How effectively are those needs met?
For most on campus, getting their technology needs met is a process that begins locally.  They assess their technology needs in the departmental or divisional structure, use the unit planning mode to document the needs, and then find a source of funds to get what we need, whether through Bond, grants or institutional funds. This is the way, for the most part, that new technology is acquired.  When funds are not available, the users try again at the next opportunity to get what they need. In some cases, users have the budget available to make purchases for needed technology.  These users generally consult with the computer support before ordering new technology. 

The Help Desk plays an important role in handling the needs of the technology users on campus.  All requests for service go through the Help Desk, and in turn the Help Desk deploys the employees from computer support to address the needs. 
The Media Services area also plays an important role in meeting the technology needs of the campus, heavily so in instructional areas.  Besides keeping “smart classrooms”  (technology-enhanced classrooms) up and running, Media Services brings the technology to the user, either by bringing specialized equipment or by bringing standard “tech carts” to the classrooms.  Media Services analyzes the usage trends in order to have current technology available to users as well as making sure there is enough “tech” to go around.  As construction continues over the coming years, more and more classrooms will have the technology in place to meet the instructional needs of the students and faculty.

The core employees in the technology support area provide a bridge between users and the institution, inasmuch as they not only respond to the help requests but also share information and give updates.  For example, when the institution recently had the option of making Office 2007 available in the open labs for student use, computer support representatives approached those who were potentially affected by this to work out how the needs of the labs would best be met regarding the upgrade as well as checking to make sure the upgrade occurred smoothly.  

Another important component in this discussion of technology oversight on campus is the Technology Committee. The Technology Committee’s charge, as listed on their website, is:

· Study, review, advise and recommend regulations and procedures relating to institutional technology. 

· Identify, prioritize, and review technology needs with regard to network infrastructure, staffing, funding, and equipment capacities. 

· Develop a college-wide technology plan, including deployment of technology equipment, and coordination of services with ITS. 

· Provide guidelines and leadership in the development of technology for computer- assisted instruction, including curriculum, and assessment of instructional computer use. 

· Coordinate with the Distance Education Curriculum Support Committee. 

· Assists and supports College planning process as needed or requested. *
Key institutional players sit on this committee, including the ITC coordinator, the Webmaster, the Instructional Designer, the Help Desk coordinator, the director of Media Services, the Student Services Technology Coordinator and representatives from Computer Support.  As well, each area on campus sends a representative to this committee so that information flows.  
The big question is what is the current process by which, institutionally, evaluation for technology needs occurs. When changes that affect the entire institution are proposed, those discussions seem to occur at the higher levels of the organization in smaller groups.  The Technology Committee is one way where these “big picture” discussions sometimes take place, but there is no practice by which all major technology decisions are mandated to flow through this committee.  Certainly, the College Council and the IBPC are both forums in which technology planning can and sometimes do occur.  
· http://www.chabotcollege.edu/tech/
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